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29 March 2018

Dear Clir Fox,
Re: Local Development Plan (LDP) Review

In December 2017, | wrote to you inviting proposals for Joint LDPs to come forward,
highlighting opportunities to maximise efficiencies around plan preparation, as well the
effectiveness of policy based outcomes for local communities and business.

The invitation was made in response to numerous comments expressed in the Annual
Performance Report (APR) where Local Authorities (LAs) have cited reductions in budgets,
skills, capacities and experience to planning departments. Collectively, reductions in LAs
future planning resources, both financially and capacity, are having an adverse effect on
reviewing adopted LDPs. Consequently, taking the extra step beyond current joint working
to the preparation of a Joint LDP would provide a greater ability to optimise the plan
preparation process, as well as delivering better outcomes across broader geographical and
functionally linked areas.

Following the deadline of 28 February, it is extremely disappointing my invitation has not
received a positive response. However, it is reassuring all responses received have
indicated LAs consider they have sufficient resources and capacity to review their
respective LDP individually.
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The reassurances received from LAs sufficient resources are available to commit to plan
review and adhere to timetables throughout the whole process, instils sufficient confidence
for me to enable LAs to progress this round of LDP reviews on an individual LA basis.
However, having been reassured this is the case, | will be expecting receipt of Delivery
Agreements (DAs) within 3 months from the date of this letter, to ensure plan coverage is
maintained. | will also expect DAs to demonstrate that plan preparation can be achieved
within 3.5 years from formal commencement of the process, with a single additional
slippage period of 3 months. This will be monitored through the Annual Performance
Reporting (APR) process. | should state quite clearly due to the reassurances received |
will not be minded to agree any further extensions to the DA beyond the initial agreement
itself.

| remain convinced better planning outcomes can be achieved by working together,
however, LAs assert this can be achieved by improved collaborative working stopping short
of formal joint LDPs. | have asked the Planning Inspectorate to give special consideration to
collaborative working and planning outcomes when LDPs are examined.

Finally, Local Government reform could have an impact on the preparation of your LDP.
Should the National Assembly agree to reform Local Government in the future and your
LDP has not reached the Deposit Stage (Regulation 17, Town and Country Planning (Local
Development Plan) (Wales) Regulations 2005 as amended) your LA may have to re-
commence the process.
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